S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 8th October 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr J Smallwood, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Banks, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister and Mrs M Albinson 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 8th July 2015: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a Summary Sheet and the other a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a half of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK; 
General Admin – Telephone – Just over half, members agreed that other deals could be investigated in the future; Security Maintenance – It was explained that this figure was over budget due to the purchase of a new replacement battery for the Parish Office shutter and a new CCTV hard drive; Audit Fees – A further bill has been received - OK; Planning & Other fees – the figure includes £900 paid to Bidwell’s for the production of CIL consultation reports and £1,200 for the LDF Inspectors Report; Sundry Office Expenses – the Caddy Liners are included in this figure; 
Allotments – OK, the wages are low, however the hedge cutting is now due; incomes of £25 per plot per annum have all been received; 
Bus shelters – OK, a bill is due; 
Cemetery – OK, It was explained that the figure under New Works was for the Cemetery Extension, it was said that the income from fees has covered this; 
Churchyard – Mrs Cornwell informed members that a bill has been received for the recent maintenance carried out on the Churchyard Wall;
Footway lighting – OK; 
Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – OK, A bill for servicing the Dog Waste bins is due at the end of the year; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maintenance – this figure includes the Lighting Kit for the new Kubota. New Equipment – this is for the purchase of the new Kubota, whilst this had not been budgeted for, £10,000 of funds had been set aside from the reserves;
Wootton Park – Wages - OK, less than half; a bill for servicing the Dog Waste bins is due at the end of the year; Pond Project - £1,324.26, a Grant will be received in due course to balance this; Tree Surgery – More work is scheduled; Pest Control/Inspection Fees – the £95 is for Mole Control, a bill for the Play Equipment Inspection is due;
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; Window Cleaning – Mrs Cornwell informed members that the bill will increase slightly as it has been agreed that the Window Cleaner will also clean the inside of the windows every other month.
Mr Narborough suggested that the PV Panels may also need to be cleaned periodically to ensure they are efficient. It was said that the Parish Office PV Panels are self cleaning. Mrs Cornwell said that she would make enquiries to see whether the Village Hall panels are also self cleaning.
Miscellaneous – Citizens Advice Bureau are yet to request their Grant. The Grant of £250 to SWiB has been paid; 
Income: Bank Interest from Treasury Deposit - £242.43; Meeting Room Hire is good at £560.00; Solar PV Panel Income - Parish Office has been received at £862 and Village Hall has been received at £750.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the VAT Refund is a one of at £7,488.94.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £52,440.81 against a Budget of £95,380. He said that whilst this figure is slightly over, it includes the cost of the new Kubota vehicle, the Cemetery Extension and other one off costs. 
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the half year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 30th September 2015.  He said that the Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. Mr Jordan proposed that the Summary Sheet be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 13th October 2015.
Utility Contract:  Mr Jordan informed members that the Parish Council currently has its Utility Bill contract with E-On, he said that this contract is due to expire on 14th November 2015 and if the Parish Council would like to switch to another provider, 30 days notice has to be given.
Mrs Cornwell circulated a comparison sheet which she had produced to all members. She confirmed that ESPO –SSE only offer a one year contract, however confirmed that a three year contract could be provided by E-On.

Members discussed fully each of the comparisons provided for the Village Hall Gas and Electricity and the Parish Office Electricity (there is no Gas supply at the Parish Office).
Mr Jordan stated that in the past a good deal has been negotiated with E-on and they also offer a dual fuel discount.

It was asked what the Parish Council annual energy consumption is.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she had worked the comparisons out based on May 2015 through to August 2015. She said that she could find out the annual energy consumption for the next full Parish Council meeting.

After further discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that Mrs Cornwell obtains the annual energy consumption figures for the full Parish Council meeting and in addition he proposed that the Parish Council keeps its three Utility Contracts with E-On on their three year contract, this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.45pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 6th January 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
6th January 2016

                        


Chairman
